
Newsletter from the Camillian Children’s Home 

February 2012 

 

Dear friends and supporters,  

 

Here we are once again with a new newsletter from the 

Camillian Children’s Home for February 2012.  There were a lot 

of activities for all the children this month. We hope you enjoy 

reading about them. 
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On the 2
nd

 of February after dinner we said good bye to Mr. 

Mark who sponsors two of our children, he had managed to stay 

a few days with us taking part in the children’s activities. All the 

children were very sad to see him leave.  
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On the 4
th

 of February the owner of the restaurant in Rayong 

came to the center with food at lunch time for all the children. 

And we also received another group of the kind people. Khun 

Tor came to celebrate his birthday at our center with ice-cream 

for all the children. We enjoyed eating the food and ice-cream. 

Thank you for their kindness. 
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On the 5
th

 of February we receive a visit from Mr. Andrew 

Scadding and his team from the Thai Children’s Trust in 

London. They attended the Holy Mass with all the children in 

the chapel at the center after that they had lunch with all the 

children at our center.  
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On the 8
th

 of February Fr. Adisak Somsangsuang a priest of the 

Archdiocese of Bangkok and Kun Maria came to our center with 

a donation of money and a lot of snacks and food for dinner at 

the center.  
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On the 11
th

 of February some of the children at the center went 

to attend the perpetual profession ceremony of 3 Brothers from 

Vietnam. And the other children at the center received a group 

of US military. And a group of the staffs from KSME 

Department of Kasikorn Bank came to give everyday 

necessaries to our children. 
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On the 12
th

 of February Mr. Gerard and Mr. Johan who are long 

time friends of our center from Holland came to visit our center. 



That day it was Gerard’s birthday. The center organized the 

birthday party for him. He was very happy to see his birthday 

cake and enjoyed receiving the gift that was made by our 

children. After lunch time, all the children went to the 

Hadsaikaew Beach with Mr. Norman, Mr. Bryan and Mr. Steve 

who are long time supporters of our center. We enjoyed 

swimming in the sea and playing in the sand on the beach. We 

liked to eat the special seafood too much. We said thank you to 

Mr. Norman for the wonderful day at the beach for all our 

children with song and flower. God blessed him. Details here 

http://www.hiv-aids-kids.org/event/norman-vernon-NBP-

2012.html 
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On the 17
th

 of February in the morning our center welcomed Mr. 

Didier and his team of The Les Amis des Orphelinats de Pattaya 

et de Rayong for Nice France. Then our children had the 

opportunity to have lunch with them. We are very happy to have 

a new van with the support from Mr.Didier and his team. We 

took a photo with a new van. Thank you very much for visiting 

and helping our center. 
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On the 19
th

 of February we received 6 volunteers from Japan to 

help the patients in the PCU (Palliative Care Unit) at the center. 

This is their idea of a vacation. 
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On the 20
th

 of February we had opportunity to receive 2 

volunteers (student from the Faculty of Medicine) from 

Germany to help the patients at the PCU (Palliative Care Unit) 

for a 10 days period.  
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On the 22
nd

 of February in the evening all the children attended 

the Holy Mass on the occasion of Ash Wednesday (Ash 

Wednesday derives its name from the practice of placing ashes 

on the foreheads of adherents as a sign of mourning and 

repentance to God.) in the chapel at the center. 
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On the 25
th

 of February many groups of the kind people came to 

our center. In the morning a group of the PTT Polymer Logistics 

Co., Ltd from Bangkok came to our center with a lot of toys 

games and snacks for our children.  

 

We welcome Mrs. Sue Strode from the Thai Children’s Trust 

and her friend. They came to visit us and have lunch with us at 

the Center. 

 

Then the owner of noodle shop in Rayong came to celebrate her 

birthday with her noodle shop for us at the center. We sang the 

birthday song to her and gave the picture made by our children. 

 



When we had finished the noodles, we received a group of the 

students from the Ruamrudee International School from 

Bangkok. They brought a lot of snacks and organized the 

activities for the children. 

 

Next we received another group of 2 kind women. Khun Aum 

and Khun Ying who brought a lot of snacks for celebrating their 

birthday at our center. They joined in with the childrens 

activities. 

 

At night, after dinner we organized the birthday party for 2 

children. They are New 1 and Kuk. They were very happy to 

receive the gifts from the Fathers. We were very happy to do all 

activities with a lot of groups very kind people all the day. We 

hoped they will come to visit and organize the activities for 

again sometime.  
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On the 26
th

 of February Khun Nging came to celebrate her 

birthday at our center with food for all the children. Our children 

gave a picture to her. After our lunch we went to the party at the 

Rolling Stone Bar 2 on the Walking Street Pattaya for the fifth 

year in a row. There was a mass of delisious food and all the 

children enjoyed singing and dancing as they have every time at 

the Rolling Stones Bar God, blessed them. Details here Details 

here http://www.hiv-aids-kids.org/event/norman-vernon-FEB-

2012.html 
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On the 29
th

 of February Mr. Marco and a teacher at the center 

took Ice, Am and Kuk to the Koh-Samet Island with Mr. Nicola 

who is one of our supporter at the center. 
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Thank you very much for reading about all activities of the 

children at the center. We hope you are happy and in good 

health. We would like to invite all of you to come to visit and 

organize activities with us.  
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Camillian Social Center Rayong 

1 / 1 SoiKiri, Huae Pong, Rayong 21150 

Tel 038 - 685480Fax038 - 687480 

E-mail: cscrayon@loxinfo.co.th 

 



 


